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Minutes of a meeting of the Fletching Parish Council held at Fletching Village Hall on Monday 18th April 2016 at 7.00pm.
	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	4063
	Present
Councillors P. Roundell (Chairman), I. Setford, D. Kerwood, S. Sainsbury, Lady N. Collum, T. Elbrick, S. Bone and C. Rothery were present.  County Councillor R. Galley and around 20 members of the public were also present.

	

	4064
	The Chairman proposed that item 9 on the agenda be brought forward and discussed after declarations of interest.  This was agreed.

	P. Roundell

	4065
	Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillor B. Dickens (holiday) and it was resolved to accept the councillor’s reason for absence.

	

	4066
	Declarations of interest
None.

	

	4067

4068

4069

4070

4071

4072

4073

4074

4075

4076

4077

4078

4079

4080

4081
4082


	East Sussex Electoral Review

The draft recommendations on the new electoral arrangements were discussed at length.  The Boundary Commission is recommending that the district council representation for Piltdown is split between a Fletching/Danehill District member and a West Uckfield member.  Responses to the consultation must be provided by 16th June 2016.
The Chairman invited Councillor Galley to give a summary of the situation for the benefit of the members of the public present.  Councillor Galley advised that the number of district councillors is being reduced from 55 to 45 and the Boundary Commission is seeking to achieve equal numbers of electors in each ward.

Councillor Rothery arrived at the meeting.

Councillor Galley advised that Wealden District Council will be opposing the Boundary Commission’s recommendation to split the representation for Piltdown.  It was noted that the district council had originally suggested to the Boundary Commission that the area of Piltdown known as ‘Copwood’ could be moved into the new West Uckfield ward, but that this had been rejected by the commission.  

It was mentioned that individual members of the public can write in to the Boundary Commission and object to the proposals and that an objection from the parish council would also strengthen the argument.
Mr Robert White (Vice Chairman of the Piltdown Residents Association) asked the parish council to oppose the recommendation on behalf of the residents of Piltdown, as they do not want their community to be divided between two district councillors.
The Chairman explained that the proposals only affect the representation of district councillors and that Piltdown would still remain part of the parish of Fletching.  The Chairman is trying to confirm the criteria for parish wards and was concerned that the planning considerations for Piltdown are materially different to those of the West Uckfield area and Isfield which are more urban.

Mr Michael McGowan asked if the parish council had given any consideration to the proposal to change the warding arrangements within the parish council.  The Boundary Commission had suggested that of the 9 parish councillors, 1 should represent the Shortbridge ward and the remaining 8 councillors should represent the rest of the parish.  The Chairman advised that this had not been specifically discussed yet and that this would need to be considered as part of the parish council’s response to the consultation.
Mr McGowan advised that the document makes reference to making alternative proposals and asked if Wealden District Council will be making a counter proposal.  Councillor Galley believed it to be a reasonable suggestion to keep the small number of electors involved where they are currently and that a formal counter proposal should not be necessary.
It was raised that natural boundaries such as rivers should be used to define wards and that this is not the case for these proposals.  Residents were concerned that the area is being referred to as Shortbridge rather than Piltdown.

Councillor Galley confirmed that the proposals are being discussed by Wealden District Council cabinet members on Wednesday and that they are likely to recommend that the ward boundaries remain as they are with the exception of the Copwood properties.  

Councillor Setford asked if any new development has been planned for the West Uckfield area and the Chairman said none was planned at the moment.

Mr McGowan asked whether the parish council could include the Parish Action Plan and Fletching Festival in its response to the Boundary Commission.

The Chairman will clarify the criteria for parish wards.  He advised that boundaries should reflect the identity and interests of the local community, help the council discharge their responsibilities effectively and have identifiable and strong natural boundaries.

A member of the public asked if the school catchment areas will be affected, the Chairman will clarify but doubts that they would be affected.
Councillor Kerwood proposed that the parish council take a vote to oppose the proposals, support Wealden District Council’s suggestion and agree a defined response at the next meeting.  This was seconded by Councillor Sainsbury and agreed by a majority vote with one abstention.
The parish council will investigate the situation further and agree a detailed response to the Boundary Commission at the next meeting.


	

	4083

	Questions from the public
Mr White asked if the electoral review would affect our emergency services.  The Chairman will clarify the position but doubts they would be affected.  There were no other questions and most members of the public left the meeting.  
The Chairman left the meeting for a few minutes to move his car and then returned.
 
	

	4084
4085
4086

4087

4088

4089

4090


	Reports of District and County Councillors
County Councillor R. Galley had provided a written report and this had been previously circulated:

Local Government News. April/May2016

Promoting Local Business, Local Produce and Local People.

A lot is happening in the near future to promote our local area and particularly local businesses.

Aware of the difficulties faced by many local pubs, Wealden Council will be launching a Pub is the Hub initiative from April. Many pubs do now provide a range of community services such as Post Office facilities but more is possible and necessary. The aim is to make pubs the centre of the community where a series of activities take place. One need, especially amongst some more elderly people, is the wish to become more proficient with IT skills.  In April, The Foresters Arms in Fairwarp will be the trail blazer by hosting a 7 week course on internet skills. This is in partnership with Barclay’s Digital Eagles. 

Local Markets will also be boosted in the next few weeks. Peter Bayless, Masterchef winner 2006, will be carrying out cookery demonstrations at several local markets. 

May 4th. East Dean.

May 7th Forest Row

June 11th Hailsham

June 18th Heathfield.

A further high spot will be the Wealden Food and Wine Fair on July 16th/17th. This year we will be in Pevensey to mark the 950th anniversary of the Battle of Hastings. We will have again a very wide range of exhibitors from meat to jam, from cheese to curry. We also hope to exceed previous attendances of some 5000 people.
Councillor Galley added that there is a lot of debate going on at county level about devolution of powers over things such as Highways and railways.  He also added that the Wealden Local Plan consultation responses will be discussed again on Wednesday.  
Councillor Galley advised that the resurfacing of Northall Lane has now been completed and that he had the impression a good job had been done and that residents seem happy.  Councillor Rothery mentioned that Daleham Lane had also been resurfaced, this had been a concern for some time so Councillor Sainsbury and the Clerk will ensure Highways are thanked at the next SLR meeting.

Councillor Bone asked Councillor Galley about the 5 year land supply for housing.  Councillor Galley advised that there is now a shortage due to the district being required to build more houses.  Councillor Roundell added that Wealden also has a duty to cooperate with neighbouring districts if they cannot meet their housing numbers.  Councillor Bone was concerned that we cannot have an endless supply of land and Councillor Roundell said that sustainable sites must be identified.  Councillor Galley added that the amount of land which landowners are prepared to offer for development far exceeds the demand.

	R. Galley

P. Roundell

	4091
	Confirmation and signature of the minutes of the meetings held on Monday 14th March 2016 and Thursday 31st March 2016
The minutes of the above meetings had been previously circulated.  Councillor Sainsbury proposed they be confirmed as a true record, this was seconded by Councillor Kerwood and agreed by a unanimous vote.  The Chairman duly signed the minutes.

	P. Roundell

	4092

4093


	Planning decisions

The following planning decision notices had been received:
· WD/2016/0322/F – 1 Stone Croft Cottages, Goldbridge Road, Piltdown TN22 3XN:  Proposed two storey rear extension and internal alterations – APPROVED 
· TM/2016/0082/TCA – Fletching Burial Ground, Church Street, Fletching TN22 3SP:  Work as per schedule subject to regulations designated (Fletching) Conservation Area January 1992 (tree works) – WORKS MAY PROCEED

	

	4094

4095
	Sussex Police
Councillors Sainsbury and Bone had attended an update on the Local Policing Plan for Sussex and an individual session with Chief Inspector Wakefield on Friday 1st April 2016.  The Chairman invited them to give a summary of the meetings.  Councillor Sainsbury advised that only 4 PCSOs will cover the Wealden district during any one shift and that Community Wardens are still being encouraged.  There was concern about safety on rural roads, the Sussex Safer Partnership was mentioned and a ‘We’re Keeping an Eye on You’ campaign has been launched.
The Chairman asked for an update on the recent Wealden District Association of Local Councils (WDALC) meeting.  The minutes had been previously circulated.  Councillor Setford advised that Wealden District Council is still not going to decriminalise parking despite requests from some town and parish councils and lack of policing.  The new Highways contract effective from 1st May was also mentioned at the WDALC meeting, Highways Stewards will be issued with tablets and phones for more effective issue reporting.


	S. Sainsbury
S. Bone

	4096
	Fletching Festival update
The Clerk advised that the event programme is now being mocked up and all the advertising space has been sold to local businesses.  The insurance company has agreed to insure the festival but will not cover the soap box derby, so a separate insurer will need to be identified.

	K. Rumble

	4097
	Grant application from Fletching Parochial Church Council

The grant application for £678.00 under the General Power of Competence towards the grass cutting in the churchyard and the War Memorial lighting was discussed.  
A figure of £750.00 had previously been agreed in the 2016/2017 budget.  Councillor Lady Collum proposed that the parish council approved the grant, this was seconded by Councillor Elbrick and agreed by a majority vote.


	

	4098
	Post licence

The licence to erect posts on the Highway, on the verge at the junction of Shortbridge Road and Sharpsbridge Lane was approved.  The Clerk will sign it and submit to East Sussex County Council.  It was noted that the gravel boards on the triangle will need to be removed.

	K. Rumble

	4099

4100
	Highways / SLR meeting

The agenda items for Strengthening Local Relationships meeting on 29th April 2016 were discussed and agreed.  Councillor Sainsbury has updated the issues log and will be driving around the parish prior to the SLR meeting to identify what is still outstanding.  
It was noted that East Sussex County Council has a new Highways contract which should result in better service and more Highways Stewards.  The Clerk will ensure that Highways are thanked for all the work completed and it was mentioned that the contractors at Northall Lane were very polite and efficient.

	S. Sainsbury
K. Rumble

	4101
	Annual Parish Meeting of Electors

The agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting of Electors on Monday 25th April 2016 was approved.

	

	4102

4103

4104
	Administration
· The receipts, payments and bank reconciliations as at 26th March 2016 had been previously circulated and were received.
· P60 End of Year Certificates for the tax year ended 5th April 2016 had been received and were distributed to the Clerk and Councillors Dickens and Sainsbury.
· The following payments were approved:

K. Rumble salary

£487.66*

K. Rumble expenses

£36.90
K. Rumble pension

£137.26**

Zurich (annual insurance policy renewal)
£456.65
The Mole Man (1 mole at the burial ground)
£50.00
Wealden DC dog bin emptying (paid by DD)

£381.78

Simon Goacher PAYE services 2015/2016
£175.66

Nice ‘N’ Tidy grass cutting

£650.00

Nice ‘N’ Tidy street cleaning

£250.00

Mid Sussex Websites (Clerk’s holiday cover)
£25.00
*paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month
**paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month.  £28.38 deducted from employee and £108.88 contributed by Fletching Parish Council.  The employer contribution rate has increased to 21.10%

	

	4105

4106

4107

4108


	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
· Sheffield Park powerline undergrounding proposal
The Clerk had received notification of a consultation with a short timescale, this was noted.
· Parish Action Plan Steering Group
Councillor Sainsbury advised that since Councillor Bone had volunteered to go onto the Steering Group, she had discovered that she could not attend the meetings due to other commitments.  Councillor Sainsbury asked for another volunteer.

· Community Speed Watch
Councillor Sainsbury advised that she is still chasing Sussex Police for approval of the two new Speed Watch sites.

· Thank you to Rebecca Anderson

Councillor Rothery advised that Rebecca Anderson has been cleaning up the parish and should be thanked for her hard work.


	

	4109
	Close of meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

	P. Roundell

	4110
	Dates of next meetings
· The Annual Parish Meeting of Electors is scheduled for Monday 25th April 2016.
· The Annual General Meeting of the Council is scheduled for Monday 9th May 2016.
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